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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!

October!  The start of my favorite time of the year! I love the nip in the air!  Reenergizes me!  

This is usually the time of year when we are gearing up for our Fall Festival.  Sadly, we will be unable to have the event this month, but I know that the teachers will be planning amazing activities for the children to enjoy this fall.


This is also the time of year that I start thinking about Christmas being just around the corner.  Do I ever get a jump start on my shopping??  Never.  But I know there are those wonderful plan ahead personalities that probably have already started.  As you are doing your Christmas shopping, remember there are several ways to use your purchases to give back to MCDC.

Scrip Cards:
This is a great way to get all your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  Please let Cecilia know that you have placed an order, so we can process it.  Cecilia.E.Finn@nasa.gov
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.

Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!


We really appreciate everyone following our new procedures to help protect everyone.  We do, however, still have parents entering the classrooms.  Please stop at the door and the teachers will come get your child and their things.  I know it is tempting when the cubbies are right by the door, but please do not cross the threshold of the door.  


I will be out of the office the week of October 5th-9th, so there will not be a deposit completed that week.  I will make a deposit as soon as I return.  Deposits are typically entered on Thursdays.  


Have a great October!



Kelli Wright, Director

From the Board of Directors…!
The cooler weather is making me think… “How is fall here already!?” I am already looking forward to all the fall décor. 
The next two weeks will be my last 2 weeks as the President of the Board, before the new Board takes over officially on October 13th. We’ve had a meeting last week with the new members of the board, and they are already excited and ready to make sure MCDC continues to provide the best childcare around! Please welcome our new members of the Board:
President:           Robyn Crabtree 

Secretary:           Mary Christian "MC" Brewer 

Treasurer:          Heath Martin 

Registrar:            Eleasa Wilson 

Member at Large:  Kate Estes

Member at Large:  Alexandra Dominguez

If you see them and somehow recognize them with the masks on, please thank them (along with the remaining member: Eileen Beardsley, VP) for their time. Thank you for allowing me to serve this crazy past year as the President. It has been an experience that I will never forget! Meeting and hearing from the new board members have given me the confidence that they will continue doing what is best for MCDC, and you can help them by volunteering to help out at the center, whether it is by work day, fixing things around the center, providing your special skills, or fundraising… the list goes on! 

Thank you for all your support!

Vicky Garcia

(Soon to be ex) President of the Board
Upcoming Events:

October 5th-9th
Kelli out of the office
October 8th
Visit from Sparky the Fire Dog

October 12th
Center Closed for Columbus Day

October 13th-16th
Cecilia out of the office

October 28th
Kelli in late
Coming Up in November:
Daylight Savings Time Ends on the 1st
Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography 4th-6th
Center Closed 11th
Center Closed 26th
Kelli out of the office 30th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
This month we welcome our fall pumpkins to the room. We are looking forward to cooler temperatures for more outside time. Please remember to have 3 changes of clothing and maybe a little sweater.  This month we will talk about and play with fall items.  We will have little pumpkins and leaves, as well as; big pumpkins that we will fill up and dump.  Hope everyone is healthy and happy!  Happy Fall Yall!!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies.  Our days are great all because of the sweet ones.  The highlight starts when our sweet babies get chatty.  Why talk with babies?  They can’t with you!  Some people think those ideas are true.  Studies have shown that the more we talk with babies the better they will understand.  Babies who hear lots of talk tend to use more words sooner.  Children who can use lots of words at the age of three, will be able to use even more words when they go to school.  The whole idea is to talk, talk, talk with babies to set the stage for them to keep on talking as they grow up.   Some great times to talk to babies are during diapering, feeding, bath time, anytime they are awake and alert.  Let the language flow!  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

Greetings from the Jammin crew, we are here to tell you the things we are going to do.  October is upon us and we have lots of things in store for you.  It will be fun because it involves using your child’s full name.  We will use art to get your child busy and learning to express and be free.  We will then read lots of stories and of course there is no fee. 😊
Some at Home Activities:

Get in some snuggle time

Songs and fingerplays

Nursery Rhymes

Wash those hands

Safety:

Check or get weather radio for upcoming weather situations

Check fire alarms for battery placement

Check car seats for correct placement

Important Dates:

October 12th-Center Closed for Columbus Day

Don’t Forget:

Label all belongings

Sign in/out daily

Ask for important papers in your child’s cubby

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

Can you believe it’s October already?!

The month of September was a fun month, with a lot of change!  Two of our sweet owls moved up and we also welcomed two sweet new kiddos to our room!! We are so excited to have you join our class! 

This month we are planning for a lot of fun fall themed activities and we will be going outside at least once a day while the weather is nice!

As always, remember to dress your child in clothes that are school friendly, and you don’t mind getting messy.  The kids love to explore and crawl around outside, so do not be surprised if their clothes/shoes get dirty.  Speaking of shoes, don’t forget to bring in shoes for your child that will stay secure.  We want to protect your kiddos feet the best we can while outside.  October is going to be a HOOT!
This month we will be studying about the season Fall!

Reminders:

1. Bring in 2-3 seasonal clothes for your child

2. Make sure your child has sunscreen

3. Please do not come in the classroom- We will come to you (
Important Dates:

· 10/12  MCDC Closed for Columbus Day

· 10/25  Happy Birthday to a sweet little girl! We love you!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A) 
Happy October Toddler A! The weather is amazing outside and we are loving our playground time! We are excited to be discovering all about pumpkins, scarecrows, owls, and bats.

We want to welcome our new friends into Toddler A! We are also saying goodbye to one friend who is moving into explorers. Good luck friend!

As we begin our journey into October, we encourage you to continue to read to your child especially books about pumpkins, bats, and owls.

Reminders: as the weather changes, be sure to check your child’s cubby for two sets of extra weather- appropriate clothing and a light jacket. Nap mats and water cups to be taken home every Friday to be washed. Check daily sheets for needed items. Contact us with any questions or concerns!

Thank you!

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Pumpkins, Pumpkins, and more Pumpkins
Hello October!  This year is just flying by and we have been having so much fun.  The month of October brings many fun activities involving pumpkins.  We will be spending different weeks discussing the shape of pumpkins, comparing sizes of pumpkins, the variety of colors pumpkins come in and the different parts of the pumpkin.  We hope you all are as excited as we are!

At Home Activities You Can Do with Your Child
· Visit a local pumpkin patch

·  Sing the Itsy Bitsy Spider

· Go on a nature walk and talk about the colors of the leaves

· Cut open a pumpkin and explore the inside of it.

Interesting Fact of the Month
Your toddler will amaze you every single day with a new skill or discovery. Although their physical growth slows in year two, their brains are continuing to develop rapidly. From gross motor skills like mastering the stairs, climbing, and (eventually) running, to fine motor skills like scribbling and using a spoon, toddlers are determined little sponges set on conquering new challenges. And they are so proud of themselves when they do! 

Reminders
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season

· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Important Dates
· Monday, October 12th- Center will be closed for Columbus Day

Adventure Awaits (EA)
What We Will Be Studying
· Fruits
· Superheroes
Important Dates

· Oct. 12 Center Closed- Columbus Day

· Oct. 30 Superhero Dress Up and Party

Reminders

· Please make sure your child’s water bottle is filled up before coming into the classroom. 

· On Friday make sure you take all of their items home to be washed; water bottles, nap mats, etc…

· FUN DAY!

· On October 30 to celebrate the end of our study on Superheroes we will be having a party. Look for a signup sheet coming soon. Also, we will be dressing up like superheroes. Be creative and have fun with it! Can’t wait to see everyone’s costume!

· Thank you for all the creative vehicles that were made! 

Underwater Explorers (EB)

Happy Fall, October!

We are going to have a great month full of self-expression, pumpkins, and falling colorful leaves.

Reminders:
· 12th CLOSED for Columbus Day

· 30th Superhero Dress-up Day & Party

· SOCCER SHOTS on Wednesday 9:30-10:00

· Let us get your child at the door.

Dr. Laura Horsch, a child psychologist in Menlo Park, Calif., says that separation anxiety is a normal occurrence in toddlers, and suggests parents stick to daily routines to encourage toddlers to overcome their issues…  Therefore,

it’s important for parents to keep their morning goodbyes consistent and short.

Fall Activities:

· Make a pinecone bird feeder 
· Collect pinecones and display them in a clear bowl/vase 
· Have a picnic 
· Make s’mores on an outdoor fire pit
· Write down what you’re thankful for 
· Make a scarecrow 
· Collect colorful leaves and press them into an album 
· Jump into a pile of leaves
Loving on your child is the best part of our day!
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

Days are getting shorter; leaves are turning colors and temperatures are dropping-autumn’s here!  To celebrate the arrival of this beautiful season we will be dedicating the entire month to all things wonderful about fall.  Our weekly themes will be:  Apples, Pumpkins & Gourds, Fall activities, leaves, and autumn animals.

We will continue to focus this month on proper hand washing along with respecting others personal space.  If you hear them talking about not popping someone else’s bubble, this will be why.

Parent Reminders:

Please ensure your child has an adequate amount of weather appropriate clothing including a light jacket or sweater

Send I an updated family portrait for our family tree in the classroom at your earliest convenience


We will be having an Autumn Festival in our classroom on Friday, October 30th.  We will post a sign-up sheet with more details later.


We are so enjoying working with your children and thank you so much for your continued support.  Please let us know if you have questions/concerns about your child.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

October is here! We are excited for the wonderful fall season in Pre-B.  The themes for this month will include; apples, spiders, fire safety, pumpkins and bats.  We have a month full of fall fun planned.  On October 30th we will have a fall celebration and your child may dress up.  We look forward to a wonderful October!
Parent Reminders:
· Join our Facebook group (Marshall Child Development Center Pre-B)

· Please bring a jacket to keep at school

· Ensure your child has a filled water bottle everyday

Quote of the month:

“Autumn leaves don’t fall, they fly. They take their time and wander on this, their only chance to soar.” -Della Owens (Where the Crawdads Sing)

Parent Article:

No Fun Family Activities for Fall (scholastic.com)

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

Fall is here and it’s a magical time when we all discover nature’s beauty. It marks that time of year when leaves turn shades of yellow, orange and red before softly falling to the ground. The sun sets earlier each evening and a sudden chill in the air warns us that winter is just around the corner. It’s time for birds to fly south and pumpkins to ripen in the fields.

October is one of the favorite months of the year for most children and adults too. The kids are excited about Halloween! They’ve been talking about it all summer!

September was a fun month for us, getting to know our classroom, learning about ourselves, our families, our friends and apples.

Thank you is extended to those parents who donated items for our classroom and who brought foods for our special fruit smoothies and friendship salad snack.

The themes for this month are Community: Places and People (Part 1), Community: Places and People (Part 2), Senses and Pumpkins. The letters are Aa, Nn, Oo and Dd.

We would like to schedule Parent/Teachers conferences the week of October 26th thru October 30th. A sign-up sheet will be posted on the table outside of our classroom. All parents are asked to sign up in a time slot during the hours of 12:30 pm to 2:30 pm. This is a required conference where we will discuss your child’s progress. We are asking that you wear your masks. 

We have 3 friends that will celebrate their 5 yr. old birthdays this month. We wish them a Happy Birthday!

Reminders:
· Nap things should be carried home for washing on your child’s last school day of the week and brought back to school on his/her first day back.

· Please bring a water bottle for your child each day. They can be filled here at the school. Please be sure to take them home daily to be washed.

· The temperature outside is changing. Your child needs at least one change of clothing (weather appropriate.

We will be closed October 12th in observance of Columbus Day.
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